

Chief of Police

Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE * BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



April 13, 2022

TO:

Steven Contente, Town Administrator

FROM:

Kevin M. Lynch, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

Edward Turnbill for Custom Catering, Inc. d/b/a 195 Franklin, 195 Edward Turnbill for Custom Catering, Inc. d/b/a 195 Franklin, 195
Franklin Street—Request for Transfer of Class BV Liquor License to
David Fierabend for The Franklin LLC (New ownership)

David Fierabend for The Franklin LLC. (New ownership)

Mr. Contente:

Lt. Wozny has reviewed the petitioner's request, and I agree with his recommendation. Please see attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Chief of Police

KML/jrp

Attachment

CONCURSIONS TO HAM ON MENON SOLVEN ON MENON MENON SOLVEN ON ME

TOWN COUNCIL MAY 1 1 2022





Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



MEMORANDUM

TO

: CHIEF KEVIN M. LYNCH

DATE: 04-13-2022

VIA

:PROPER CHANNELS

FROM

:LIEUTENANT ROMAN WOZNY

SUBJECT: TRANSFER OF CLASS BV LIQUOR LICENSE REQUEST FOR

THE FRANKLIN LLC dba 195 FRANKLIN

Sir,

Edward Turnbull of Custom Catering Inc, dba 195 Franklin is requesting a transfer of his Class BV Liquor License to David Fierabend of Franklin LLC dba 195 Franklin. Mr. Fierabend is in the process of purchasing this restaurant, which is located at 195 Franklin Street. 195 Franklin Street is situated on the corner of Franklin Street and Chilton Street. The requested hours of operation are 7:00am to 11:00pm, Tuesday through Sunday.

I spoke to Mr. Fierabend regarding this petition request. Mr. Fierabend is looking for approval to have seating for up to 40 patrons inside the establishment with seating for 13 patrons at the bar area. Mr. Fierabend is requesting to have outdoor seating for 8 patrons on his front porch area and additional seating for 24 patrons in his parking lot, which will be blocked off from the rest of the parking lot with concrete barriers. Mt. Fierabend submitted a seating plan with his petition.

I responded to this location and measured the parking lot which measures 32' in width and 72' in length. I also noted that this business is situated in a residential location with multiple multifamily dwellings on three sides of the business. Additionally, I noted that this business is a few buildings away from the Franklin Court Assisted Living and both Franklin Street and Chilton Street are narrow roadways with limited available parking.

If this outdoor dining plan is approved by the Town Council, I do not recommend allowing outdoor dining past 9:00pm for this location. Due to the close proximity of multi-family dwellings, I feel that the possible noise created by patrons utilizing the outdoor dining area may cause an increase in noise complaints. Additionally, if this outdoor dining plan is approved, I recommend that alcohol is to be kept in this outlined outdoor dining area only.

After speaking to Mr. Fierabend and reviewing this petition, there is no known reason for denial of this transfer of BV Liquor License, however, I do recommend a 6-month review be conducted.

Respectfully submitted,

Lt. Roman Wozny

Lieutenant Roman Wozny